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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 

 

CITY REACHES SETTLEMENT WITH POLICE CHIEF  

AND DEPUTY CHIEF 
 
Dec. 21, 2015—The Beloit City Council voted to accept recommended settlement agreements 
for Chief Norm Jacobs and Deputy Chief Tom Dunkin resulting in their retirement. Following an 
eight-month inquiry and independent investigation, back on October 13, 2015, City Manager 
Lori S. Curtis Luther filed charges with the Police and Fire Commission (PFC) against Jacobs 
and Dunkin and recommended termination for both. Jacobs and Dunkin were placed on paid 
administrative leave, pending an independent investigation, on June 16, 2015. 
 
The City made repeated efforts to pursue a negotiated settlement both prior to and following 
charges being filed. Tonight, the City Council voted to approve agreements with both Jacobs and 
Dunkin to accept their irrevocable retirements effective January 31, 2016. In return, the City will 
withdraw disciplinary charges filed with the PFC. 
 
“Tonight’s action by the City Council closes the chapter on a very difficult time for the City of 
Beloit,” says Luther.  
 
“These settlement agreements bring a final resolution, mitigating the time, resources and costs 
necessary to pursue the charges before the Police and Fire Commission and any future litigation. 
With this finality, we now have the ability to officially move forward and continue on our path of 
enhancing leadership, strengthening community relations, and transitioning to modern-day 
policing.” 
 
Summary of the terms of the Jacobs agreement: 

• Jacobs will remain on paid administrative leave through January 31, 2016 (the anticipated 
end of previously scheduled PFC hearings) 

• Jacobs will receive six months severance pay equal to $64,758.05 
• The City will allow Jacobs to be paid for vacation leave in the amount of $28,892.05. 
• Jacobs will receive gratuity pay from his sick leave bank amounting to $14,944.14 
• Jacobs will be eligible for retiree health benefits 
• Jacobs agrees not to seek employment with the City at any time in the future 

 
-more- 

 
 

Contact: Lissa Druss Christman 
Lissa@serafin.com  
312.943.1955 or 312.259.8600 
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Settlement Reached 
 
Summary of the terms of the Dunkin agreement: 

• Dunkin will remain on paid administrative leave through January 31, 2016 (the 
anticipated end of previously scheduled PFC hearings) 

• Dunkin will receive six months severance pay equal to $56,912.41 
• The City will allow Dunkin to be paid for vacation leave in the amount of $26,266.68 
• Dunkin will receive gratuity pay from his sick leave bank amounting to $13,133.63 
• Dunkin will be eligible for retiree health benefits 
• Dunkin agrees not to seek employment with the City at any time in the future 

 
By law, there is a seven-day revocation period for both parties, thus the signed agreements will 
not become effective until December 28, 2015. Assuming neither party revokes the agreement, 
the charges will be withdrawn from the PFC at that time. 
 
The course of action for seeking a new police chief is in the hands of the PFC and no further 
comment on the selection process will be made from the City Manager. Please direct all inquiries 
regarding the selection process to the PFC via the staff liaison, Human Resources Director 
Marianne Marshall. 
 
Attached are agreements reached with Jacobs and Dunkin. 
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